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Best kept village.
The Council has entered the village into the ‘Best Kept
Village Competition’.  This is seen as a chance for us to
improve our communal environment.
We are not going to organise or regiment our
preparations, as other villages do.  However we would
ask you to tidy and improve the area around your home.
If each householder spent a few hours clearing the area
around their home and garden then the village will look
better.
_____________________________________________

Local plan.
It is important that you find out about the local plan, and
register your ideas with Gedling Borough Council before

3rd July 2000,   
Comments either supporting or objecting to the

proposals should be made on the official response
forms, but please note that a separate form is

required for each comment you wish to submit.
Many of you will realise that the plan does not only cover
green belt housing, although that might be the
impression you would gain from the newspapers.  The
plan deals with proposed policy about transport,
recreation and open spaces, shopping, employment,
environment, as well as planning and housing.  Once
implemented, it will affect all of us for many years.

Please take the time to find out the proposed policies
and make your feelings known.  You don’t have to object
to anything or everything.  You could register your
support for various policies.

Maureen Barker has copies of the response forms
Photo competition.

Entries to Margaret Passey, 28 Main Street
by 30th June.  NOTE:  All photos will be
on display on Friday, 21st July from 6.30
onwards when the prizes will be awarded by
our MP & Denis Robinson.

Moor Pond Wood.
As you know there was a meeting on 31st May to
discuss the proposals to manage and improve Moor
Pond Wood.  This is a project that has the potential to
improve our local environment and offer a recreation
amenity.
It has been agreed to establish the ‘Friends of Moor
Pond Wood’.  Would you be willing to do anything
towards the project – publicity, planning, conservation
work, plant and wildlife audit, apply for grants, offer
grants or materials, in short anything.
Please contact the Clerk if you are
interested in finding out more or offering
assistance.
__________________________________________
___

Papplewick was runner up in the Keep Britain Tidy
Campaign photographic competition.
__________________________________________
___

Street Party.
The event has been organised for Sat. 15th
July.  It will run from 3-5 pm and
providing the weather is fine it will be
held on Main Street.  If wet the location
will switch to the Village Hall.
Please bring a contribution of a plate of
food for the tea table, either sweet or
savoury. There will be games and
entertainment for the
children.
There is a barn dance in the evening for
the 'grown ups' from 8-11pm.  It will be
held at Hall Farm, Linby with a Hog Roast
and a bar.
Admission is strictly by ticket only, and
open only to residents of Papplewick &
Linby.  Cost £5.   Have you ordered a
ticket ?.  If not contact:

Ian Griffiths           67 Mansfield
Road

Joyce Kendall       20 Forest Lane
Margaret Kerr       41 Main Street
Stephen Walker    143 Moor Road

__________________________________________
___

Website
The Parish website can be found at

http://www.papplewick.org
If you are connected to the internet, visit the site and let

us know how you think that it should be developed.
We are particularly keen to update the calendar of

events for activities in the village and the contact details
for any community groups, clubs or societies that meet
in the village.  You do not already have to have a ‘web

presence’ we will provide that !
Contact webmaster@papplewick.org  with your views and

information.
_____________________________________

http://www.papplewick.org/
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NEXT MEETING of the Parish Council will be at
7.15pm on Wednesday, 12th July, in the Village Hall.
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